
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 12 May 2021 9:09 AM 
To: Jack Kenchington-Evans <jkenchingtonevans@aeufederal.org.au>; michael@ieu.asn.au; shue.yin.lo@afei.org.au; 
nigel.ward@ablawyers.com.au; stephen.reeves@ags.gov.au; john.gunn@ccsa.org.au; simon.spence@ccer.catholic.org.au 
Subject: RE: AM2018/9 - Application by the Independent Education Union of Australia 

OFFICIAL 
Dear parties  
 
I refer to the email below.  
In paragraph [665] of the decision issued on 19 April 2021, the reference to s 134(1)(g) of the FW Act is a typographical error. 
This should instead be a reference to s 134(1)(f).  
 
A corrected version of the decision will be uploaded to the web shortly.  
 
Kind Regards, 
Eirinn Hayes 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
 
 
 
 
 
 
From: Jack Kenchington-Evans <jkenchingtonevans@aeufederal.org.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, 11 May 2021 2:58 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: michael@ieu.asn.au; shue.yin.lo@afei.org.au; nigel.ward@ablawyers.com.au; stephen.reeves@ags.gov.au; 
john.gunn@ccsa.org.au; simon.spence@ccer.catholic.org.au 
Subject: AM2018/9 - Application by the Independent Education Union of Australia (130N) - appearances request 
 
Dear Associate,  
 
I refer to the above matter.  
 
I am concerned that, in the decision of 19 April 2021 in this matter, there may be a typographical error or inconsistency in one 
references to a section of the FW Act: 
 

1. At paragraph [661], the last bullet point refers to and considers FW Act s 134(1)(g); s 134(1)(f) is not considered.  
 

2. Paragraph [662] refers to the FWC not being in a position to make findings in respect of, relevantly, s 134(1)(f).  
 

3. Paragraph [665] then refers to affording parties the opportunity to make submissions addressing, relevantly, s 
134(1)(g).  
 

4. Is it the case that the paragraph [665] reference to s 134(1)(g) should rather be a reference to s 134(1)(f)?  
 
Paragraph [665] will be relevant to the upcoming conciliation and submissions processes; any clarification on this point may 
assist the parties in those processes.  
 
Kind Regards,  
 
Jack Kenchington-Evans 
Federal Industrial Officer 
Australian Education Union - Federal Office 
Ground Floor, 120 Clarendon Street, Southbank, 3006 
(PO Box 1158, South Melbourne, Victoria, 3205) 
+61 (0)3 9693 1800 - Phone 
+61 (0)449 957 531 - Mobile 
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